
 
 

FROM THE DESK OF VICE PRINCIPAL 
 

ENSEMBLE is a ‘piece of long cherished dream’ of all the faculty 

members and staff of Dr. Meghnad Saha College. This is the joyful 

moment when the College is publishing the first volume and first 

issue of this journal and moreover, it is giving me a healing sense of 

pleasure as I have been given the opportunity to serve as the 

Managing Editor of this volume. Each article submitted for the 

consideration of publication in the ENSEMBLE has strictly undergone 

the double blind peer reviewed process, followed by a rigorous 

language editing by the dedicated language experts. The academic 

world is increasingly driven by cross-disciplinary visions and models, 

and we seek some of them in this volume.  

 

I’d like to extend my deepest gratitude to Dr. Subrata Saha, Hon’ble 

Administrator of Dr. Meghnad Saha College for all of his inspiration & 

earnest support to ensure the publication of this first volume. I’d like 

to extend my heartfelt thanks to our Editorial Board for their work so 

far in helping to find this very first volume of ENSEMBLE. I’d also like 

to extend my sincere thanks to all the members in the Board of 

Reviewers whose prompt responses and thoughtful reviews helped 

us completing the task timely without compromising the quality.  

 

My deepest sense of gratitude is also for all the Contributors of this 

volume without whose endeavours our ‘dream’ couldn’t be 

‘actualized’.  

 

This first volume is the flag off for the ENSEMBLE. I sincerely look 

forward to a successful long journey ahead for providing the 

academicians and research scholars a canvas to portray their 

intellectual and innovative thoughts. 

 

 Dr. Mukunda Mishra 
  Vice Principal 

  Dr. Meghnad Saha College 
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